


in the Wilderness System, the Draft Plan makes clear that once the Draft Plan becomes final, 
the LNF will begin managing the three parcels as if they were part of the Wilderness System 
until Congress either accepts or rejects the LNF's recommendation. Among other things, this 
means that all use of mechanized equipment must immediately cease on those parcels except 
in the most limited circumstances. 

Otero SWCD respectfully submits that LNF's recommendation that the three parcels being 
designated as "Wilderness" 

1) in fact, is not justified under the criteria established in the 1964 Act;

2) would needlessly interfere with LNF's ability to most effectively carry out its' responsibilities
to manage the lands under its' supervision in the public interest; 

3) would needlessly interfere with the ability of Otero SWCD and the Natural Resources 
Conservation Service ("NRCS") to carry out their own statutory responsibilities to work with local 
ranchers to conserve natural resources while supporting agriculture as the economic base of 
local communities; and 

4) would increase the likelihood that the affected ranches will cease to be economically viable, 
and thus that the land base of those ranches will be fragmented, which possibility must be 
identified and considered in compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act ("NEPA") 
before the Draft Plan can be finalized. 

THE THREE PARCELS ARE NOT "WILDERNESS." 

The three parcels (designated "SBD 52," "SBD 58," and "SBD 60"in the Draft Plan) include all or 
part of six separate grazing allotments along the eastern edge of the Sacramento District. They 
form part of the long, east-trending slope that stretches from the crest of the Sacramento 
Mountains to the Pecos River Valley. Cattle grazing was the basis on which the area was first 
settled by non-native Americans beginning in 1870s and remains the foundation of the local 
economy. The six grazing allotments are part of the land base for ranches that were established 
a hundred or more years ago. In a number of cases, several generations of the same families 
have lived on, and made their living from, those ranches. 

Unsurprisingly, although the families that operate those ranchers have shown themselves to 
have been excellent stewards, their long occupation and use of the land has left its' mark. As 
the ranchers, themselves, have documented in photographs, and as NRCS's records confirm, 
the three parcels reflect extensive evidence of the ranchers' presence, including roads, fences, 
pens, water wells, dirt tanks, trick tanks, pipelines, drinkers, etc. Some of such structures are 
higher than the surrounding vegetation and are visible from considerable distances. 

Further, the physical record of human activity on the land is not limited to ranching. There are, 
for example, actively maintained, permanent county roads immediately adjacent to, and even 
crossing, the proposed "Wilderness." Also, one of the parcels contains an abandoned mine 
shaft and tailings, and another holds a capped oil well, drilling pad and gravel access road. 

Thus, there is simply no basis in fact for the conclusion that "there is little or no evidence of 
human impact on the landscape," that "improvements are rare or scattered," or that "the 
presence or appearance of improvements does not detract from apparent naturalness." 










